

West Park Primary School Devon Road Wolverhampton WV1 4BE

Telephone: 01902 558238 Head Teacher: Briony Jones

20th March 2020

## SCHOOL PARTIAL OPENING - CORNAVIRUS (COVID-19)

Dear parents/carers,

School will be making provision for the children of key workers from Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> March; this is where there is **no other option** available. If children can stay safely at home, then they should, to limit the chance of the virus spreading.

Please, therefore, follow these key principles outlined by the Government:

- 1. If it is at all possible for children to be at home, then they should be.
- 2. If a child needs specialist support, is vulnerable or has a parent who is a critical worker, then educational provision will be available for them.
- 3. Parents should not rely for childcare upon those who are advised to be in the stringent social distancing category such as grandparents, friends, or family members with underlying conditions.
- 4. Parents should also do everything they can to ensure children are not mixing socially in a way which can continue to spread the virus. They should observe the same social distancing principles as adults.

If your child is attending school:

Opening times: 8.45 to 3pm

Wear uniform

Bring PE kits, reading packs, water bottle and packed lunch if you have not requested school dinner.

Provision will be made at West Park Primary until further notice; it may be that the local authority decides to group schools together. We will keep you informed of any updates as soon as we know.

**Briony Jones** 

Headteacher









